
NRHS Advisory Council 
Nashville TN Convention Meeting 

June 23, 2017 
 

Chairman Del Kittendorf called the meeting to order at 8AM.  He welcomed all to the meeting and 
went over housekeeping rules. 
 
Del then introduced John Goodman, our local host for the convention.  John advised that 
everything was going well so far.  We’ve had some issues with the weather and a few hiccups 
with the hotel.  He then went over the details for the trip the next day.  Steve Barry went over the 
night photo shoot. 
 
Del then advised that there are still tickets available for the banquet.  There are seminars going 
on, and the NRHS membership brochures are available.  Lunch will be a buffet from 11AM – 
1PM; the charge is $15.  There is a donation jar for Mia Mather who has recently passed away.  
Donations will go toward the Heritage Grants. 
 
Alternate Member – David Huesling is attending for the Saint Louis Chapter. 
 
A motion to approve the agenda was made by John Simanton, seconded by Rick Davidson.  The 
motion passed by voice vote. 
 
Minutes from the Claymont DE meeting were posted on the Admin Site.  Motion for approval 
made by Jon Baake, seconded.  Motion passed by voice vote. 
 
Del thanked Roberta Ballard for taking the minutes in Ellen’s absence.  He also thanked Wes 
Ross for his Attractions List. 
 
Director’s assigned to the meeting by President Weber: Doug Scott, Steve Barry, and Jim Pahris. 
 
Officer & Committee Reports 
 
President’s Report – President Weber welcomed everyone.  He stated that he is asked most of all 
about Ken Brooks.  Ken had a diabetic incident and is currently in intensive care.  He is doing well 
and hopes to be out shortly. 
 
Vice President – Joe Maloney was not present.  His report has been posted online. 
 
NRHS Secretary – Bob Ernst had nothing to report. 
 
Treasurer – Bob Bitzer advised he would cover more at the Board meeting this afternoon.  We 
are solvent and have received several large donations.  The 2016 audit is currently being done 
and is almost completed.  We also have an investment account up and running. 
Comptroller – Bob Heavenrich reported that Al and Bob Bitzer have been attending meetings 
regarding a change in the way reporting will be done by non-profits.  It is a new accounting 
standard.  All chapters should make sure their accountants are aware that this is happening. 
 
Membership – Al Weber reported that we will be replacing Amilia with Neon.  The company is 
used by other railroad groups and is willing to work with our requirements and us.  Neon will be 
used at the next dues renewal cycle.  Discussion followed regarding membership listings on the 
website and family membership. 
 Del thanked Jon Baake for his work on the membership brochures.  Jon stated that they 
are already starting to make changes for the next printing.  If you have any, please write them 
down rather than telling him verbally.  He can also ship brochures if needed. 



 Membership classes-The committee has made changes and this will be discussed at the 
board meeting this afternoon. 
 
RailCamp Report – Carl Jensen paraphrased Becky’s report. A full report will be given at the Fall 
meeting.  (See Attachment A for report). 
Heritage Grants – Carl Jensen reported his chapter has come up with a way to raise money for 
the grant program.  (See attachment B for the full report.) 
 
Convention Committee – Al Weber reported that here was some confusion regarding an email he 
sent out about the RLHS meeting in St. Louis.  He was not looking to have the convention there 
since we will be having a joint meeting with them next year.  His thought was that we could have 
a table there to get our name out. 
 John Goodman reported that several of the committee members had gone to Cass to 
research lodging and events.  Unfortunately due to pipeline construction in the area, the best 
hotel choice was not available.  To use the condos at the top of the mountain would be prohibitive 
due to the cost of busses.  After discussion of alternative sites, Cumberland MD was felt to be the 
best choice. 
 2019 will be in Salt Lake City.  There are no rooms in Ogden so it will be in Salt Lake 
City.  There is a rumor that there is a special train leaving Council Bluffs to Ogden.  He is trying to 
find out if it is a VIP excursion or open to all. 
 2020 will possibly be in the William AZ/ Grand Canyon area. 

Discussion followed with other ideas for possible conventions. 
 
Conferences – Bob Bitzer turned the mic over to John DeRoo for the conference in Kansas City, 
October 19-21.  John gave a description of the conference details and reported that the 
information has gone out.  If anyone needs it, he has it with him. 
 Bob reported we need conference locations.  There are proposals in the works for fall of 
2018 and 2019, but we have no spring locations.  This is a great way to showcase your chapter. 
 
Board Chapter Definition Committee – no report.  A motion was made to recommend to the board 
that this matter be pushed forward.  Motion carried by voice vote. 
 
Old Business 
 There are two attendance sheets going around.  Make sure you sign the correct one. 
 
New Business 
 Del advised he was going to try something new.  Richard Shulby, Jon Baake and John 
Simanton are to lead 3 groups.  The purpose is for ideas on “how can we enhance the image of 
the NRHS as in the realm of rail preservation”. Or how do we get our name out there in order to 
raise funds and improve membership.  We’ll break out and when we come back, each leader will 
present 1-2 ideas from their group. 
 
John Simanton- 1.  Wear NRHS merchandise 
  2.  Boost discount list 
Richard Shulby – 1.  Sharing ideas/techniques with other preservation groups 
     2.  1-2 minute YouTube presentations 
Jon Baake -  1.  Utilize high school volunteer requirement 
  2.  Strengthen affiliate group-promote NRHS 
  3.  Utilize web/social media 
 
Announcements: 

1. Make sure you’ve signed the attendance sheets 
2. Sign up for the banquet if you haven’t already 
3. Pick up brochures 
4. Attend a seminar 
5. Lunch buffet is $15 



6. Make a donation in memory of Mia Mather 
 
A suggestion was made that the seminars be videoed so that you can see them if you can’t 
attend.  Maybe put them on YouTube. 
 
Action Items to take to the Board: 

1. Advisory council recommends the 2018 convention be held in Cumberland MD 
2. Take action on the chapter definition 

 
Jon Baake questioned why we are constrained to 4 days for the convention.  Because of this we 
have trips and seminars running concurrently with meetings. We shouldn’t be double scheduling.  
Richard Shulby stated that the original intention was not to have a meeting at the convention but 
somehow we have agreed to hold them. 
 
John Simanton moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:55 
 
Respectively submitted, 
 
Ellen Scott 
Advisory Council Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Attachment A 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

Attachment B 
 

 

 


